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7th June 2021 

In this week’s Newsletter… 
BMA Calls For Delay in Roll-Out of Patient Data Sharing Programme (GPDPR) 
For England 
New PCSE GP Pay and Pensions Portal 
Deadline Approaching for EU Settlement Scheme 
NHS Cervical Screening Management System to be Introduced on 30 October 
Mask Exemptions for Airline Passengers in Relation to Covid-19 
Spirometry 
Mental Health and Wellbeing 
LMC Website 
Covid Resources 
 

Click on any title to go directly to an item 
 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 
BMA CALLS FOR DELAY IN ROLL-OUT OF PATIENT DATA SHARING 
PROGRAMME (GPDPR) FOR ENGLAND 
Today the BMA issued a press release calling on NHS Digital and the 
Government to delay the introduction of its new data extraction programme 
until patients and the public have had time to be aware of and understand it 
and are better able to choose to opt-out if they wish. 
 
On the current timescale, patients have until 23 June to opt-out of their coded 
health data being extracted from GP systems by NHS Digital through daily 
extracts from 1 July, replacing the current GPES arrangements for planning 
and research purposes.  Patients can continue to register Type-1 opt outs at 
any given point in time after this, however once the first extraction has 
commenced, this will not erase any data held by NHS Digital that has already 
been shared.  We have met with NHS Digital to express our concern that this 
timeline is far too short and that they have not yet transparently and actively 
engaged the public in increasing awareness of the GPDPR (General Practice 

https://www.bma.org.uk/bma-media-centre/bma-calls-for-delay-in-roll-out-of-patient-data-sharing-programme
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Data for Planning and Research) programme since its announcement in early 
May.  Just last week we wrote a joint letter with the RCGP to NHS Digital urging 
for improved communication with the public. 
 
In a press statement BMA GP committee executive team member and IT lead 
Dr Farah Jameel said, “Everyone deserves to know what happens to their 
healthcare data, and throughout our discussions with NHS Digital about this 
programme, we have stressed the importance of clear communication with the 
public.  People need to fully understand what this programme means and 
crucially, how to opt-out of their data being shared, if this is what they want 
to do.  However, recent weeks have shown that communication from NHS 
Digital to the public has been completely inadequate, causing confusion for 
patients and GPs alike.  Family doctors have a duty to their patients, and have 
their best interest at heart – so are understandably hesitant to comply with 
something that patients may know nothing about and that they themselves do 
not fully understand, even if this is a legal requirement. 
 
With less than four weeks until the programme gets fully underway it’s clear 
that the timeline needs a hard reset.  NHS Digital and the Government must 
postpone the date of the first ‘extraction’ of data – scheduled for 1st July – 
until such time as the public are in full possession of the facts and are able to 
make a fully informed decision about what happens to their data.  Unclear 
messaging and a complete failure to develop a wide ranging and far-reaching 
public engagement plan to communicate with the population, has resulted in a 
completely unrealistic expectation that GPs are left to communicate these 
complex changes.  Rushing through such fundamental changes to confidential 
healthcare data, losing the confidence of the public and the profession, will 
severely undermine the programme and threaten any potential benefits it can 
bring to healthcare planning and research. 
 
Drawing insights from health-related data is vital for health service planning, 
and is a crucial way to monitor public health, organise local services and look 
at population-level health needs.  Whilst the BMA has been engaged during the 
development of this programme, their emphasis has always been on 
advocating on behalf of the profession and patients.  The BMA will continue to 
hold NHS Digital to account, to ensure that there are appropriate safeguards 
in place as to how the data collected is used, and that the views of the 
profession are represented in all discussions pertaining to patient data.”  The 
full statement can be found here. 
 
NEW PCSE GP PAY AND PENSIONS PORTAL 

https://www.bma.org.uk/bma-media-centre/bma-calls-for-delay-in-roll-out-of-patient-data-sharing-programme
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Over the weekend, ahead of the 1 June launch of the new GP pay and pensions 
system, many GPs received automated emails from PCSE informing them that 
they had been given full access to the system.  The emails gave access rights 
based on the recipient being a GP principal, a salaried GP, a locum and a 
portfolio GP. Unsurprisingly this created a lot of unnecessary confusion. 
 
PCSE later sent an email to those recipients explaining that the allocation to all 
roles was to ensure that GPs can access all aspects of the new service, 
including historic pensions data.  They added that the receipt of these emails 
did not mean that their status on the performers list had been changed. 
 
Whilst the clarification was helpful, GPC were not informed of PCSE’s plan to 
send these emails.  It has also become apparent that there are many GPs who 
have not yet received these emails.  PCSE has told us that these GPs will receive 
a single email, in place of the four, by the end of this week. 
 
GPs and practices should log on and confirm they have access to the system.  
The new system should give access to data that many GPs have not seen 
before.  Navigating the system and becoming familiar with terminology is a 
challenge and some areas of the portal will only be relevant to certain types of 
GP. 
 
Read the user guides and other resources for the new system here. 
 
We expect there to be data gaps and PCSE say it has additional resources to 
meet the anticipated demand.  Any issues should be raised with PCSE.  Your 
pension data must be correct and complete, so do log on and check.  The BMA 
will be monitoring both the pension and practice payment aspects very closely. 
 
DEADLINE APPROACHING FOR EU SETTLEMENT SCHEME 
The deadline of 30 June for applications to be made to the EUSS (EU settlement 
scheme) is rapidly approaching.  If you are a doctor currently in the UK and 
arrived before 31 December 2020, you must apply before that date.  It is free 
of charge, and by applying and being granted pre-settled or settled status, you 
will secure your rights to continue living and working in the UK.  In addition, 
an application must be made for every eligible child within your family.  If you 
and your family members have lived in the UK for many years, have a 
permanent residence document or EEA biometric residence card, you still need 
to apply to the EUSS (or apply for British citizenship) by 30 June to secure your 
existing rights in the UK. 
 
Check your immigration status here. 

https://pcse.england.nhs.uk/services/gp-pensions/support/?utm_source=The%20British%20Medical%20Association&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12427736_GP%20ENEWSLETTER%2003062021&utm_content=User%20guides%20and%20resources&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7EDAW-JCJOU4-4GLUTO-1/c.aspx
https://www.gov.uk/view-prove-immigration-status?utm_source=The%20British%20Medical%20Association&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12427736_GP%20ENEWSLETTER%2003062021&utm_content=apply%20EU%20settlement%20scheme&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
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Apply now 
 
NHS CERVICAL SCREENING MANAGEMENT SYSTEM TO BE 
INTRODUCED ON 30 OCTOBER 
NHS Digital has been commissioned by NHSX to develop and implement a new 
IT system, which they say will be simpler and easier to use.  It will replace the 
current call/recall IT system for cervical screening, which sits on the National 
Health Application and Infrastructure Services platform.  As a first step in the 
transition to the new system, NHS Digital will be working closely with local IT 
teams and registration authorities for providers to ensure readiness.  We will 
keep you updated on developments. 
 
MASK EXEMPTIONS FOR AIRLINE PASSENGERS IN RELATION TO 
COVID-19 
We have received some reports of airlines asking for medical evidence to 
support mask exemptions for passengers.  Our response to these requests is 
that Government guidance clearly states that there is no requirement to have 
written evidence for an exemption for face covering rules and that people do 
not need to ask for proof from a doctor. 
 
SPIROMETRY 
NHS England have suggested that spirometry services should be restored.  This 
guidance document comprises information from the Association for Respiratory 
Technology and Physiology (ARTP) and the Primary Care Respiratory Society 
(PCRS).  It was developed from a task and finish group established by NHS 
England’s Clinical Policy. 
 
The BMA guidance for spirometry in general practice remains unchanged.  We 
believe this important diagnostic and monitoring tool should be properly 
commissioned and sufficient capacity should be made available for practices to 
be able to access this for their patients.  NHS commissioners in many areas are 
failing to make this service fully available and must do more to support accurate 
diagnosis of both asthma and COPD.  There is no contractual obligation for 
practices to do this themselves, and with the current infection protection and 
control restrictions still in place it is not practical for most practices to set aside 
treatment rooms to be able to complete this. 
 
MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING SUPPPORT 
Wellbeing 
We are fortunate to have excellent mental health support in place for general 
practice locally across both our counties.  Do please access support if you need 

https://www.gov.uk/settled-status-eu-citizens-families/applying-for-settled-status?utm_source=The%20British%20Medical%20Association&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12427736_GP%20ENEWSLETTER%2003062021&utm_content=Apply%20to%20the%20EU%20Settlement%20Scheme&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
https://generalpracticebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-qdkiduy-juxdhitut-m/
https://generalpracticebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-qdkiduy-juxdhitut-m/
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/gp-practices/gp-service-provision/spirometry-in-general-practice
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it and remember that it is very hard to look after others if you are not looking 
after yourself!  The latest support available can be found on our website. 
 
There is help and assistance available within the Herefordshire and 
Worcestershire Healthy Minds service.  They are able to provide bespoke 
talking therapies for all colleagues irrespective of your role in your 
organisations to assist with anxiety, low mood, stress and other common 
mental health problems.  Referral is easy and can be completed via visiting 
https://www.healthyminds.whct.nhs.uk/.  This is a NHS service and as such is 
free at the point of contact and confidential. 
 
The Service Manager, Phill Morgan Henshaw is happy to answer any questions 
regarding referral and treatment and can be contacted on 01432 842200 or via 
phill.morganhenshaw@nhs.net. 
 
Mentor Support 
Please find a flyer highlighting how you can access peer support during this 
time here.  More information about wellbeing support can be found on the LMC 
website. 
 
BMA Mental Health and Wellbeing 
The BMA continues to offer wellbeing services and confidential 24/7 counselling 
and peer support for all doctors and medical students, as well as their partners 
and dependents, on 0330 123 1245.  Access the BMA’s COVID-19 wellbeing 
pages here. 
 
The BMA has welcomed the NHSE/I announcement of further funding for the 
expanded and rapid access provision of mental health services for NHS staff in 
England over the winter.  This is urgently required and something the BMA has 
been calling for to support the major challenges NHS staff are facing.  At the 
ARM, a motion was passed expressing concern at the potential long-term 
impact of the pandemic and called for resources to support the profession.  As 
we head into a second wave of the virus it is vital that staff are protected.  Find 
out more here. 
 
LMC WEBSITE 
The following guidance has been added to the LMC website 
www.worcslmc.co.uk this week: 
 
No New Items 
 
COVID 19 RESOURCES 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://www.healthyminds.whct.nhs.uk/
mailto:phill.morganhenshaw@nhs.net
https://teamnet.clarity.co.uk/Topics/File/Public/3863a40c-9254-4cfb-b520-ab5a00bc8713/5f8b68b6-aa15-4d2a-be64-ab8300c2ca98/38b68fd8-a8ab-4fa0-b969-ab8e0139d8e8
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/your-wellbeing#wellbeing-support-services
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/your-health/covid-19-your-wellbeing
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/your-health/covid-19-your-wellbeing
https://www.england.nhs.uk/2020/10/strengthening-mental-health-support-for-staff/
https://people.nhs.uk/
https://people.nhs.uk/
http://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
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BMJ – news and resources 
RCGP COVID-19 information 
NHSE/I primary care bulletins 
NICE resources 
 

https://www.bmj.com/coronavirus
https://www.rcgp.org.uk/policy/rcgp-policy-areas/covid-19-coronavirus.aspx
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/primary-care/other-resources/primary-care-bulletin/
https://nhsconfed.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=feeeed3bba7c179fd3a7ef554&id=0017c62a07&e=d3deb28f87
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WORCESTERSHIRE AND HEREFORDSHIRE LMC LTD 
 

Registered office:  St Stephens Surgery, Adelaide Street, Redditch, Worcs  B97 4AL 
   Tel. 01527 65082 

 

All topical issues relating to local general practice are discussed at the monthly 
LMC meetings and those minutes can be read on the LMC Website.  Should 
you require further information on any issues raised at the LMC meetings 
please do not hesitate to contact the LMC representative for your area or 
practice. 
 

MEMBERS OF THE WORCESTERSHIRE COMMITTEE 
 

CHAIRMAN:  Dr David Herold 

    Riverside Surgery, Waterside, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 1JP 
    Tel: 01386 444400   Email: d.herold@nhs.net  

VICE-CHAIRMAN: Dr Matthew Davis 
Bewdley Medical Centre, Dog Lane, Bewdley, Worcs 
DY12 2EF 

    Tel. 01299 402157   Email: matthew.davis@nhs.net 

 

SECRETARY:  Dr Gillian Farmer 
    St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
    Email: gfarmer@worcslmc.co.uk  
 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER: Lisa Siembab 
    St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
    Email: lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk 
 

Representatives: 
 
BROMSGROVE: Dr D Pryke   REDDITCH:  Dr I Haines 
   Dr K Hollier      Dr M Shah 
  
WYRE FOREST: Dr M Davis   WYCHAVON: Dr D Herold 
   Dr S Morton      Dr J Rankin 
   Dr J Rayner      Dr K Gines 
 
MALVERN:  Dr P Bunyan   WORCESTER: Dr F Martin 

Dr R Khekar      Dr C Whyte 
          Dr R Benney 
 
Co-opted Representatives:   Practice Manager Representatives: 
Out of Hours: Dr E Penny   Helen Garfield, Representative WF PM 
Dispensing:  Dr J Rankin   Michelle Hallahan, Representative R&B PM 
Registrars Rep: Dr J Chun (North)  Meryl Foster, Representative SW PM 
   Dr L Jones (South) 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/pages/lmc-meetings
mailto:d.herold@nhs.net
mailto:matthew.davis@nhs.net
mailto:gfarmer@worcslmc.co.uk
mailto:lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk
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First5 Rep:  Dr M Venables 
IT Rep:  Dr R Williams 
Non Principals: Dr W Safdar 
Clinical Directors: Dr R Williams 
BAME:  Dr W Safdar 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERS OF THE HEREFORDSHIRE COMMITTEE 
 

SECRETARY: Dr Nigel Fraser 
   Wargrave House Surgery, 23 St Owen Street, Hereford, HR1 2JB 
   Tel: (01432) 272285  Email:  nfraser@hereflmc.co.uk 
 

MEDICAL  Dr Paul Downey 

DIRECTOR: St Stephens Surgery, Adelaide Street, Redditch B97 4AL 

   Tel: 01527 65082  Email:  pdowney@hereflmc.co.uk 
 
EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER:  Lisa Siembab 
   St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
   Email: lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk 

 

 
Representatives: 
 
All 20 practices are represented at Committee Meetings 

 
 
 

Worcestershire and Herefordshire GPC Representative: Dr S Parkinson 
 
 

The next LMC meetings will be: 
 

Worcestershire – 10th June 2021 
Herefordshire – 7th July 2021 

mailto:lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk

